Dear parents,

Welcome to Guardian Angel Daycare. We are pleased to have been chosen by you to care for your child. We all look forward to providing your child with a safe and fun learning environment. In this packet you will find a number of papers that need to be signed and returned. We ask that you take no longer than a week to return this packet. If you need more time, please let us know. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the director or one of the teachers, and we will be more than happy to answer any questions you may have.

(If your child is part of the after-school program, you do not need to bring the universal health record or a copy of the vaccines. If your child has any special health needs, please fill out pages 8-9, otherwise you may disregard those pages.)

Queridos Padres,

Bienvenidos a Guardían Angel Daycare. Nos complace haber sido elegido por usted para cuidar a su hijo. Todos esperamos brindarle a su hijo un ambiente de aprendizaje seguro y divertido. En este paquete encontrará unos documentos que deben firmar y devolver. Le pedimos que no tome más de una semana para devolver este paquete. Si necesita más tiempo, háganoslo saber. Si tiene alguna pregunta o inquietud, no dude en ponerse en contacto con la directora o una de las maestras, y estaremos encantados de responder cualquier pregunta que pueda tener. (Si su hijo es parte del programa extracurricular, no es necesario que traiga el registro universal de salud ni una copia de las vacunas. Si su hijo tiene necesidades especiales de salud, complete las páginas 8-9; de lo contrario, puede ignorar esas páginas.)

Department of Children and Families Office of Licensing

INFORMATION TO PARENTS

Under provisions of the <u>Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers (N.J.A.C. 3A:52)</u>, every licensed child care center in New Jersey must provide to parents of enrolled children written information on parent visitation rights, State licensing requirements, child abuse/neglect reporting requirements and other child care matters. The center must comply with this requirement by reproducing and distributing to parents and staff this written statement, prepared by the Office of Licensing, Child Care & Youth Residential Licensing, in the Department of Children and Families. In keeping with this requirement, the center must secure every parent and staff member's signature attesting to his/her receipt of the information.

Our center is required by the State Child Care Center Licensing law to be licensed by the Office of Licensing (OOL), Child Care & Youth Residential Licensing, in the Department of Children and Families (DCF). A copy of our current license must be posted in a prominent location at our center. Look for it when you're in the center.

To be licensed, our center must comply with the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers (the officia licensing regulations). The regulations cover such areas as: physical environment/life-safety; staff qualifications, supervision, and staff/child ratios; program activities and equipment; health, food and nutrition; rest and sleep requirements; parent/community participation; administrative and record keeping requirements; and others.

Our center must have on the premises a copy of the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers and make it available to interested parents for review. If you would like to review our copy, just ask any staff member. Parents may view a copy of the Manual of Requirements on the DCF website at http://www.nj.gov/dcf/providers/licensing/laws/CCCmanual.pdf or obtain a copy by sending a check or money order for \$5 made payable to the "Treasurer, State of New Jersey", and mailing it to: NJDCF, Office o Licensing, Publication Fees, PO Box 657, Trenton, NJ 08646-0657.

We encourage parents to discuss with us any questions or concerns about the policies and program of the center or the meaning, application or alleged violations of the Manual of Requirements for Child Care Centers. We will be happy to arrange a convenient opportunity for you to review and discuss these matters with us. If you suspect our center may be in violation of licensing requirements, you are entitled to report them to the Office of Licensing toll free at 1 (877) 667-9845. Of course, we would appreciate your bringing these concerns to our attention, too.

Our center must have a policy concerning the release of children to parents or people authorized by parents to be responsible for the child. Please discuss with us your plans for your child's departure from the center.

Our center must have a policy about administering medicine and health care procedures and the management of communicable diseases. Please talk to us about these policies so we can work together to keep our children healthy.

Our center must have a policy concerning the expulsion of children from enrollment at the center. Please review this policy so we can work together to keep your child in our center.

Parents are entitled to review the center's copy of the OOL's Inspection/Violation Reports on the center, which are available soon after every State licensing inspection of our center. If there is a licensing complaint

Dur center must cooperate with all DCF inspections/investigations. DCF staff may interview both staff nembers and children.

Dur center must post its written statement of philosophy on child discipline in a prominent location and nake a copy of it available to parents upon request. We encourage you to review it and to discuss with us any questions you may have about it.

Jur center must post a listing or diagram of those rooms and areas approved by the OOL for the children's use. Please talk to us if you have any questions about the center's space.

Our center must offer parents of enrolled children ample opportunity to assist the center in complying with icensing requirements; and to participate in and observe the activities of the center. Parents wishing to participate in the activities or operations of the center should discuss their interest with the center director, who can advise them of what opportunities are available.

Parents of enrolled children may visit our center at any time without having to secure prior approval from the director or any staff member. Please feel free to do so when you can. We welcome visits from our parents.

Our center must inform parents in advance of every field trip, outing, or special event away from the center and must obtain prior written consent from parents before taking a child on each such trip.

Dur center is required to provide reasonable accommodations for children and/or parents with disabilities and to comply with the New Jersey Law Against Discrimination (LAD), P.L. 1945, c. 169 (N.J.S.A. 10:5-1 et seq.), and the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), P.L. 101-336 (42 U.S.C. 12101 et seq.). Anyone who believes the center is not in compliance with these laws may contact the Division on Civil Rights in the New lersey Department of Law and Public Safety for information about filing an LAD claim at (609) 292-4605 (Trusers may dial 711 to reach the New Jersey Relay Operator and ask for (609) 292-7701), or may contact the United States Department of Justice for information about filing an ADA claim at (800) 514-0301 (voice) or [800) 514-0383 (TTY).

Our center is required, at least annually, to review the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), unsafe children's products list, ensure that items on the list are not at the center, and make the list accessible to staff and parents and/or provide parents with the CPSC website at https://www.cpsc.gov/Recalls. Internet access may be available at your local library. For more information call the CPSC at (800) 638-2772.

Anyone who has reasonable cause to believe that an enrolled child has been or is being subjected to any form of hitting, corporal punishment, abusive language, ridicule, harsh, humiliating or frightening treatment or any other kind of child abuse, neglect, or exploitation by any adult, whether working at the center or not, is required by State law to report the concern immediately to the *State Central Registry Hotline*, *toll free at (877) NJ ABUSE/(877) 652-2873*. Such reports may be made anonymously. Parents may secure information about child abuse and neglect by contacting: DCF, Office of Communications and Legislation at (609) 292-0422 or go to www.state.nj.us/dcf/.

Medication Administration in Child Care Policy and Procedures

PURPOSE: This policy was written to encourage communication between the parent, the child's health care provider and the child car provider to assure maximum safety in the giving of medication to the child who requires medication to be provided during the time the child is in child care.

INTENT: Assuring the health and safety of all children in our Center is a team effort by the child care provider, family, and health care provider. This is particularly true when medication is necessary to the child's participation in child care. Therefore, an understanding each of our responsibilities, policies and procedures concerning medication administration is critical to meeting that goal.

GUIDING PRINCIPLES and PROCEDURES:

- 1. When ever possible, it is best that medication be given at home. Dosing of medication can frequently be done so that the child receives medication prior to going to child care, and again when returning home and/or at bedtime. The parent/guardian is encouraged to discuss this possibility with the child's health care provider.
- 2. The first dose of any medication should always be given at home and with sufficient time before the child returns to child care to observe the child's response to the medication given. When a child is ill due to a communicable disease that requires medicatio as treatment, the health care provider may require that the child be on a particular medication for 24 hours before returning to child care. This is for the protection of the child who is ill as well as the other children in child care.
- 3. Medication will only be given when ordered by the child's health care provider and with written consent of the child's parent/legal guardian. A "Permission to Give Medication in Child Care" form is attached to this policy and will hereafter be referred to as Permission Form. All information on the Permission Form must be completed before the medication can be given. Copies of this form can be duplicated or requested from the child care provider.
- 4. "As needed" medications may be given only when the child's health care provider completes a Permission Form that lists specific reasons and times when such medication can be given.
- 5. Medications given in the Center will be administered by a staff member designated by the Center Director and will have been informed of the child's health needs related to the medication and will have had training in the safe administration of medication
- 6. Any prescription or over-the-counter medication brought to the child care center must be specific to the child who is to receive the medication, in its original container, have a child-resistant safety cap, and be labeled with the appropriate information as follows
 - Prescription medication must have the original pharmacist label that includes the pharmacists phone number, the child's full name, name of the health care provider prescribing the medication, name and expiration date of the medication, the date it was prescribed or updated, and dosage, route, frequency, and any special instructions for its administration and/or storage. It is suggested that the parent/guardian ask the pharmacist to provide the medication in two containers, one for home and one for use in child care.
 - Over-the-counter (OTC) medication must have the child's full name on the container, and the manufacturer's original label with dosage, route, frequency, and any special instructions for administration and storage, and expiration date must be clearly visible.
 - Any OTC without instructions for administration specific to the age of the child receiving the medication must have a completed Permission Form from the health care provider prior to being given in the child care center.
- 7. Examples of over-the-counter medications that may be given include:
 - ✓ Antihistamines
 - ✓ Decongestants
 - Non-aspirin fever reducers/pain relievers
 - ✓ Cough suppressants
 - Topical cintments, such as diaper cream or sunscreen
- 8. All medications will be stored:
 - Inaccessible to children
 - Separate from staff or household medications
 - Under proper temperature control
 - ✓ A small lock box will be used in the refrigerator to hold medications requiring refrigeration.

POLICY ON THE RELEASE OF CHILDREN

Each child may be released only to the child's parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the parent(s) to take the child from the center and to assume responsibility for the child in an emergency if the parent(s) cannot be reached.

If a non-custodial parent has been denied access, or granted limited access, to a child by a court order, the center shall secure documentation to that effect, maintain a copy on file, and comply with the terms of the court order.

If the parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the parent(s) fails to pick up a child at the time of the center's daily closing, the center shall ensure that:

- 1. The child is supervised at all times;
- 2. Staff members attempt to contact the parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the parent(s); and
- 3. An hour or more after closing time, and provided that other arrangements for releasing the child to his/her parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the parent(s), have failed and the staff member(s) cannot continue to supervise the child at the center, the staff member shall call the 24-hour State Central Registry Hotline 1-877-NJ-ABUSE (1-877-652-2873) to seek assistance in caring for the child until the parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the child's parent(s) is able to pick-up the child.

If the parent(s) or person(s) authorized by the parent(s) appears to be physically and/or emotionally impaired to the extent that, in the judgment of the director and/or staff member, the child would be placed at risk of harm if released to such an individual, the center shall ensure that:

- 1. The child may not be released to such an impaired individual;
- 2. Staff members attempt to contact the child's other parent or an alternative person(s) authorized by the parent(s); and
- 3. If the center is unable to make alternative arrangements, a staff member shall call the 24-hour State Central Registry Hotline 1-877-NJ-ABUSE (1-877-652-2873) to seek assistance in caring for the child.

For school-age child care programs, no child shall be released from the program unsupervised except upon written instruction from the child's parent(s).

Payment Policy

If your child attends daycare once a week, you will need to pay for the entire week. If your child does not attend daycare during the week, you will not need to pay for the week. Also, payments are due every Monday, if you are unable to pay, please speak to the person in charge of payments or the Driector, otherwise you will be charged a late-fee.

Poliza De Pago

Si su hijo o hija viene al dyacre solo una vez en la semana, usted necesita pagar la semana entera. Si su hijo o hija no viene al dayacre durante la semana, no necesita pagar por la semana. Nos gustaria recordale que sip ago en efectivo, debe pagar todos los lunes. Si no puede pagar los lunes, por favor hable con la persona encargada de los pagos o con la Directora, de lo contario see lo cobrara un recargo por retarso

Sign/Firma:	
Date/Fecha:	

Policy on the Management of Communicable Diseases

If a child exhibits any of the following symptoms, the child should not attend the center. If such symptoms occur at the center, the child will be removed from the group, and parents wi be called to take the child home.

- Severe pain or discomfort
- Acute diarrhea
- Episodes of acute vomiting
- Elevated oral temperature of 101.5 degrees Fahrenheit
- Lethargy
- Severe coughing
- Yellow eyes or jaundiced skin
- Red eyes with discharge
- Infected, untreated skin patches
- Difficult or rapid breathing
- Skin rashes in conjunction with fever or behavior changes
- Skin lesions that are weeping or bleeding
- Mouth sores with drooling
- Stiff neck

Once the child is symptom-free, or has a health care provider's note stating that the child no longer poses a serious health risk to himself/herself or others, the child may return to the center unless contraindicated by local health department or Department of Health.

EXCLUDABLE COMMUNICABLE DISEASES

A child or staff member who contracts an excludable communicable disease may not return to the center without a health care provider's note stating that the child presents no risk to himself/herself or others.

Note: If a child has chicken pox, a note from the parent stating that all sores have dried and crusted is required.

If a child is exposed to any excludable disease at the center, parents will be notified in writing

COMMUNICABLE DISEASE REPORTING GUIDELINES

Some excludable communicable diseases must be reported to the health department by the center. The Department of Health's Reporting Requirements for Communicable Diseases and Work-Related Conditions Quick Reference Guide, a complete list of reportable excludable communicable diseases, can be found at:

http://www.nj.gov/health/cd/documents/reportable_disease_magnet.pdf.

Guardian Angel Child Prov. II
700 central ave
Union City, NJ, 07087
Tel: (201)553-9559
Email: guardianangeltwo@gmail.com

guardianangenwogggman.com Fax: (201) 430-9733

Jewelry Policy

Dear parents,

We would like to inform you that we are <u>not</u> responsible for any missing, stolen or broken jewelry. Please remove your child's jewelry before entering the daycare center.

Estimados padres,

Mos gustaría informarle que <u>no</u> somos responsables por joyas perdidas, robadas o rotas.

Por favor, quite las joyas de su hijo/a antes de ingresar a la guarderia.

Thank you. Gracias Yulia Veloz *Director*

Nombre del niño(s)	
	2.0
Firma de los padres	

Guardian Angel Child Provider II 700 central ave Union City, NJ,07087 (201)553-9559

Outdoor Activity Permission Slip

As part of our summer activities, we will be doing various activities outdoors and we ask that for the days we do activities outside, that the children come wearing the appropriate attire, which includes closed toe shoes. If your child does not wear the appropriate shoes, he or she will not be able to participate, or you will be responsible for any injury they may suffer if you choose to let them participate if they are not wearing closed toe shoes. The activities this summer, range, from soccer, baseball, basketball, tennis, and volleyball.

Como parte de nuestras actividades de verano, estaremos realizando diversas actividades al aire libre y pedimos que para los días que hagamos actividades al aire libre, los niños vengan con la vestimenta adecuada, que incluye zapatos cerrados. Si su hijo o hija no usa los zapatos apropiados, no podrá participar, o usted será responsable de cualquier lesión que pueda sufrir si decide dejarlos participar si no usa zapatos cerrados. Las actividades de este verano incluyen fútbol, béisbol, baloncesto, tenis y voleibol entre otra cosas.

Parent signature:	
Emergency Contact:	
Emergency Contact Phone number:	
Date:	

10:122-6.6 Discipline May be used in staff training

GUIDELINES FOR POSITIVE DISCIPLINE

Positive discipline is a process of teaching children how to behave appropriately. Positive discipline respects the

Positive discipline is different from punishment. Punishment tells children what they should not do; positive discipline tells children what they should do. Punishment teaches fear; positive discipline teaches self-esteem.

You can use positive discipline by planning ahead:

Annicipate and eliminate potential problems.

Have a few consistent, clear rules that are explained to children and understood by adults. Have a well-planned daily schedule.

Plan for ample elements of fun and humor.

Include some group decision-making.

Provide time and space for each child to be alone.

Make it possible for each child to feel he/she has had some positive impact on the group.

Provide the structure and support children need to resolve their differences.

Share ownership and responsibility with the children. Talk about our room, our toys.

You can use positive discipline by intervening when necessary.

Re-direct to a new activity to change the focus of a child's behavior.

Provide individualized attention to help the child deal with a particular situation.

Use time out - by removing a child for a few minutes from the area or activity so that he/she may gain self control. (One minute for each year of the child's age is a good rule of thumb).

Divert the child and remove from the area of conflict.

Provide alternative activities and acceptable ways to release feelings.

Point out natural or logical consequences of children's behavior.

Offer a choice only if there are two acceptable options.

Criticize the behavior, not the child. Don't say "bad boy" or "bad girl." Instead you might say "That is not

You can use positive discipline by showing love and encouragement:

Catch the child being good. Respond to and reinforce positive behavior; acknowledge or praise to let the child know you approve of what he/she is doing.

Provide positive reinforcement through rewards for good behavior.

Use encouragement rather than competition, comparison or criticism.

Overlook small annoyances, and deliberately ignore provocations.

Give hugs and caring to every child every day.

Appreciate the child's point of view.

Be loving, but don't confuse loving with license.

Positive discipline takes time, patience, repetition and the willingness to change the way you deal with children. But

EXPULSION POLICY

NAME OF CENTER:

Unfortunately, there are sometimes reasons we have to expel a child from our program either on a short term or permanent basis. We want you to know we will do everything possible to work with the family of the child(ren) in order to prevent this policy from being enforced.

The following are reasons we may have to expel or suspend a child from this center:

IMMEDIATE CAUSES FOR EXPULSION:

- The child is at risk of causing serious injury to other children or himself/herself.
- Parent threatens physical or intimidating actions toward staff members.
- Parent exhibits verbal abuse to staff in front of enrolled children

PARENTAL ACTIONS FOR CHILD'S EXPULSION:

- Failure to pay/habitual lateness in payments.
- Failure to complete required forms including the child's immunization records.
- Habitual tardiness when picking up your child.
- Verbal abuse to staff.
- Other (explain)

CHILD'S ACTIONS FOR EXPULSION:

- Failure of child to adjust after a reasonable amount of time.
- Uncontrollable tantrums/ angry outbursts.
- Ongoing physical or verbal abuse to staff or other children.
- Excessive biting.
- Other (explain)

SCHEDULE OF EXPULSION:

If after the remedial actions above have not worked, the child's parent/guardian will be advised verbally and in writing about the child's or parent's behavior warranting an expulsion. An expulsion action is meant to be a period time so that the parent/guardian may work on the child's behavior or to come to an agreement with the center. The parent/guardian will be informed regarding the length of the expulsion period and the expected behavioral change required in order for the child or parent to return to the center. The parent/guardian will be given a specific expulsi date that allows the parent sufficient time to seek alternate child care (approximately one to two weeks' notice depending on risk to other children's welfare or safety). Failure of the child/parent to satisfy the terms of the plan may result in permanent expulsion from the center.

A CHILD WILL NOT BE EXPELLED IF A PARENT/GUARDIAN:

- Made a complaint to the Office of Licensing regarding a center's alleged violations of the licensing requirements.
- Reported abuse or neglect occurring at the center.
- Questioned the center regarding policies and procedures.
- Without giving the parent sufficient time to make other child care arrangements.

PROACTIVE ACTIONS THAT CAN BE TAKEN IN ORDER TO PREVENT EXPULSION:

- Try to redirect child from negative behavior.
- Reassess classroom environment, appropriateness of activities, supervision.
- Always use positive methods and language while disciplining children.
- Praise appropriate behaviors.
- Consistently apply consequences for rules.
- Give the child verbal warnings.
- Give the child time to regain control.

- Document the child's disruptive behavior and maintain confidentialit
- Give the parent/guardian written copies of the disruptive behavior the might lead to expulsion.
- Schedule a conference including the director, classroom staff, and parent/guardian to discuss how to promote positive behaviors.
- Give the parent literature of other resources regarding methods of improving behavior.
- Recommend an evaluation by professional consultation on premises.
- Recommend an evaluation by local school district study team.